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Eagle Droppings from the President: 
 

The peak heating of summer is here and sometimes it's just too hot to enjoy the great outdoors.  When you look forward to it 
only being 90 the dog days have arrived.  That said, we still get good activity on weekends despite the heat.  I was out with 
about 7 other flyers a couple of weeks ago and our weather station listed the heat index between 101 and 116 for the entire 
time I was out.  We had great flying conditions and lots of good flying, but I will admit I was happy to get into the A/C after I 
packed up. 
  
I was out another day and arrived to find 4 people had gotten there ahead of me.  No one had opened the bathroom door yet, 
much to my surprise.  It's a 'best practice' to make sure the door is unlocked prior to flying in case of an incident.  Except for 
the sand for a LiPo fire all of our emergency equipment is in the bathroom.  Trying to open the key vault while trying to stomp 
out a fire, staunch the blood flow from a cut, or fight off the Krystal's attack is going to be a lot more difficult than when you 
first get to the field. 
  
Kevin B is trying to downsize his fleet and has a couple of Splendors and Pitts Specials for sale, as well as a few 6S batteries 
for very reasonable prices.  Contact him if you have any interest. 
  

See you at the field!  Q 
 

Rick Nelson, President   

 
  

Membership Vote Status 

            
¶ Bethany Pierce, Mark Grim, and Mark Ainsworth second votes due August 2017 ï sponsors are Chuck Pierce, 

Archie Phillips, and Rick Nelson 

¶ Rich Wegrich second vote is due September 2017 - sponsor is Al Clark 

¶ Christopher Jennings and Jeff Garland second votes due October 2017.  Sponsors are Rich Lawrie and Archie 

Phillips. 

¶ Scott Morales second vote is due November 2017 ï sponsor is Chuck Pierce 

¶ Jack Armstrong second vote due December 2017 ï sponsor is Rick Nelson   Q 

 

13 July 2017 General Meeting Minutes  

Meeting called to order by NARCA President Rick Nelson at the NARCA flying site (Epps Airpark) at 6:32 PM. 

Visitors: Tanner Harper (Tanner lives near Epps Airpark and is interested in learning to fly (Tanner is especially adept at 
climbing trees to retrieve errant models). 

Minutes of previous NARCA General Meeting were approved as published in the NARCA Eagle newsletter. 

Officer Reports: 

¶ Vice-President Larry Holcomb: Absent 

  

NARCA Eagle 
Next Meeting  

Place:  Epps Airpark (NARCA field) 
Date:  Thursday August 10, 2017 
Time:  6:30 PM 
Program:  TBD 
                            

Upcoming Club Events  

 
August 12 ð Monthly Aerotow, Epps 

Airpark 

August 2017 
201November 

North Alabama  
Radio Control Association 

P.O. Box 173 
Harvest, AL 35749 

http://www.flynarca.com  
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¶ Secretary Archie Phillips: Checked mail on way to meeting.  Still have two NARCA members not up to date with 
AMA. 

¶ Treasurer Bob Stewart: Reported recent payments. 

¶ President Rick Nelson:  The NARCA president reported on the NARCA open house held 24 June 2017.  Expressed 
thanks for work preparing the field for the open House. Also expressed thanks for the installation of a second 
charging station for flight batteries.  He also reported on the Independence Day celebration. 

Old Business: 

¶ Events Chairman Tim Batt reported the next NARCA event is the Annual NARCA Aerotow to be the first weekend in 
October (4-8 Oct. 2017) 

¶ August 12th is Aviation Day.  Tullahoma club is having a fly-in. 

New Business: 

¶ There was a discussion on local flyer Nick Maxwell who is representing the USA at the Helicopter World 
Championships.  Motion was made for NARCA to donate $100 toward travel expenses-Seconded and PASSED. 

¶ Rick reported that former NARCA member Al Kretz scored high at the Nationals in the Masters Scale 
event.  Unfortunately a technical issue prevented his winning. 

¶ Discussion on a nomination committee for the November NARCA Officer elections. President Rick Nelson is FIRM 
that after serving seven years he will not serve another term as NARCA President. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 

Program:  No presentation after this meeting.  Q 

Archie Phillips, Secretary  
 
 

Whatôs Going On at The Flying Field 
 
This column is dedicated to photos of NARCA memberôs activities at the Flying field.  Please snap a photo of whatever youôre 
doing at the field and email it to Al Clark at narcapub@gmail.com  Include a brief note about it and I will put it into the newsletter.   
Come on, folks, get those cell phones out of your pockets and snap some photos!   
 
July 22nd was a very hot day at the field.  At one point Rick consulted the field weather monitor readout and it was showing a 
heat index of 116 degrees!  Some folks (many, actually) might question the sanity of modelers willing to stand around in the 
sun to fly toy airplanes on such a day, but fly we did, and we had a great time doing it.  Here are a few pix of some of the flying 
that day: 
 

  
      Jet Jockeys Bill Beasley, Chuck Pierce, Rick Nelson, Al Clark,       Isaac and Scott Morales 
      Rich Wegrich, and George Rittenhouse.  Itôs obvious that Bill 
      has been a bad influence on the rest of us! 

mailto:narcapub@gmail.com


3 

 

   
Chuck Pierce gets his Hypersonic III      Rick Nelson with his DC-3 and Scimitar    Chuckôs Hypersonic III launch 
Boost glider ready to launch 
 

  
Bill Beasley test flying George Rittenhouseôs Vampire EDF jet       Chuck Pierce brought his own shade for his models 
(formerly owned by Bill) 
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July 30th was much cooler.  Hereôs a pic of Tim Batt with his Visionaire: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Q 
 
 

RC Humor 
 
I got this from Chuck Pierce who got it from Facebook.  I think this describes quite a few of us! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Back In the Day 
 
This column is dedicated to photos by NARCA members from their earlier modeling days.  Many of you have been in the 
modeling hobby for a long time, so please let other NARCA members see what you were doing/flying in the past.  Email your 
photos to Al Clark at narcapub@gmail.com and include a brief note, and Iôll get it into the next newsletter!   
 
No photos were received this month so I decided to throw a couple of mine in.  This is me at 6 years old in the basement 
of our small house in the country, near Spencer, Iowa.  The year was 1958.  My Dad had built these models which are, clockwise 
from the front, two Sterling Ringmaster ukies (short for U-Control, or controline model), a Midwest Sniffer freeflight, a Sterling 
F-51 Mustang ukie, and a Quicker combat ukie.  Yeah, I was pretty excited ï model planes were a big deal to a kid like me 
growing up in the sticks of Iowa in the 1950ôs!  The second photo shows me on my first solo flight on one of the Ringmasters 
when I was 7 years old.  I was smaller than the average kid and remember how hard it was to hang onto the control handle for 
the entire tank of fuel.  With a .35 engine on 60 foot lines, and the extra out-thrust my Dad liked to use, the pull was significant.  
Those were great days and set me onto a path with models that continues today. 
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